
Headteacher’s Message 

On Tuesday, some of our Y5/ Y6 girls played in a South Ribble football tournament 

at Priory High School. The children played extremely well and we won the           

competition! Well done to our girls for their fantastic sportswomanship! We are 

very proud. 

On Wednesday we had our school council elections in the hall. Each class came to 

vote for their class candidates. We now have a new school council and I look      

forward to working with them this academic year.  

This week has also been a week of awards. We have been reaccredited with the 

Music Mark, which reflects our commitment to music and our strong curriculum. 

We also welcomed Steph Johnson and Mike Thompson from Lancashire County 

Council this morning to present our Behaviour Quality Mark Gold. We are the first 

school in Lancashire to receive the award. An outstanding achievement and one to 

be very proud of. Well done to  team Cop Lane! 

Have a good weekend. 

Best wishes,      

Mr Ian P. Ashmore        

Cop Lane C.E. Primary School 
A welcoming Christian community, committed to one    

another, giving our very best at all times. 

‘I can do all things through Christ who strengthens me.’ Philippians 4:13 

Our Christian Value is: service 

Dates for your Diary 

 

   

 

 

16.10.23 –PTFA AGM 

meeting 

17.10.23—Y3 Bible 

Presentations at 9am 

(parents welcome) 

19.10.23—Informal      

Parents Evening 

(classrooms open 6pm-

8pm for parents to visit) 

20.10.23—Wear        

something red for ‘Show 

Racism the Red Card’ day 

02.11.23—EYFS reading 

meetings at 2pm and 6pm 

03.11.23—Tempest      

photos in the hall 

09.11.23—PTFA Neon   

Discos 
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PTFA News 

Our PTFA AGM is Monday 16th October at 6:00pm in school. All welcome to 

attend!  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week in our Picture News, we looked at the news that the 2024 edition of the Guinness 

World Records has been released. This year, over 30,000 applicants submitted their                

achievements, but only 2638 records were selected for the edition, which features more than 

80% new and updated records. The annual collection of records has run since 1955, when it was 

first inspired by the question ‘What’s the fastest game bird in Europe?’. It’s latest edition is 

themed around the Blue Planet, with a number of records celebrated, including those set by im-

pressive marine creatures, adventurous sailors and record-breaking lakes, rivers and icescapes. 

The children considered the question: ‘Can anyone break a world record?’ Our ‘Picture News at 

Home’ can be found on the last page of this newsletter. 

Reflection Time 

‘Serve one another in love.’ 

                                                                                                                                                 Galatians 5:13 

This week in our worship, we have looked at using our talents to serve. We discussed what we meant by a talent and  
how we are all unique with our different gifts and talents. We then discussed how we could use these talents to serve 
others. We talked about Dame Vera Lynn  and how she used her singing talent to support the war effort by lifting the 
spirits of the troops. We then reflected on this and thought about how we may use our gifts and talents to serve    
others e.g. we may be a good listener.  



 

 

 

 

 

Our class attendance figures this week are: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to YEAR 3 and YEAR 5 this 

week! 

 

 

EYFS 98.0 

Year 1 98.3 

Year 2 97.2 

Year 3 98.7 

Year 4 95.5 

Year 5 98.7 

Year 6 95.8 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Two exciting reading and writing themed competitions you 
may wish to enter! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Apply for a Blue Peter Book 
badge  

 

 

 

 

 

More information was sent out last week and can be 
found on SeeSaw.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent Online Safety Briefing 

If you missed the online safety 
briefing for parents don’t worry. 

The briefing can be viewed by      
following the link below: 

https://drive.google.com/drive/
folders/1gmaT9qWvRVpcUT_dHn-

oNTGoU1vSP7Vz 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

Holiday Dates 

Here is a reminder of 2023/24 as well as 24/25: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




